

## California Legislature

## JOEL ANDERSON

SENATOR

THIRTY-EIGHTH SENATE DISTRICT



October 25, 2016

Sean Sheppard, Founder Embrace 3679 Voltaire Street, Suite A San Diego, CA 92106

Dear Mr. Sheppard,

RE: "Game Changer" Program

It is my pleasure to write in support of the proposed Game Changer program which was designed to strengthen the relationship between the general public and law enforcement officials, in turn creating safer communities.

I applaud the program's goal to strengthen police and community relations through the creation of an environment where respectful dialogue can take place and lifelong bonds of friendship can form over shared experiences with local sporting and entertainment events. This opportunity to facilitate the formation of meaningful connections could help build positive and enduring relationships between our local law enforcement and the citizens they protect.

Thank you for your vision and leadership on this important issue, and for partnering with law enforcement leaders like the San Diego Police Officers Association to make this vision a reality. I am proud to support the Game Changer program and look forward to working with you in the future. Please feel free to contact my office at (619)596-3136 if I can ever be of service to you.

Sincerely

Joel Anderson,

Senator